


COFFEE COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION
MINUTES OF 
February 4, 2021
Regular Board Meeting

A regular meeting of the Coffee County Board of Education was held February 4, 2021, 5:30 p.m. in the Board of Education Office, Elba, Alabama.
 
ATTENDANCE
Brandi Carr, Brian McLeod, Galen McWaters, Sherry Eddins, Mike Bailey, Eric Payne, and Superintendent: Kevin D. Killingsworth

ABSENT
Wendy Massey

CALL TO ORDER	
Mr. McLeod called the meeting to order. 

ADOPTION OF AGENDA
A motion was made by Mr. Bailey to adopt the agenda as presented.  A second was made by Mrs. Carr and it passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF DECEMBER 10, 2020
The minutes of the December 10, 2020, meeting were approved as printed.  

FINANCIAL STATEMENT AND CASH/BANK RECONCILEMENTS FOR NOVEMBER 2020 AND DECEMBER 2020
The November and December financial statements and cash/bank reconcilement reports were provided.

RECOMMENDATION TO ADOPT TEXTBOOKS
Based on the textbook committee’s recommendation, Mr. Killingsworth recommended the Board approve the entire state-adopted list for Math and Career Tech.  Mr. Payne moved to accept the recommendation.  A second was made by Mrs. Eddins and passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF EXTENDING THE FAMILIES FIRST CORONAVIRUS RESPONSE ACT (FFCRA)
Mr. Killingsworth recommended the Board approve extending the FFCRA leave until March 31, 2021.  Mr. Bailey made a motion to accept Mr. Killingsworth’s recommendation with a second by Mrs. Carr and it passed unanimously.

EXECUTIVE SESSION
No executive session was held.

PERSONNEL
Mr. Killingsworth recommended the following personnel actions be approved as presented in writing:

CERTIFICATED PERSONNEL
The following leave requests are recommended to be approved:

1. Anna Stanley - Teacher at New Brockton Elementary School. Mrs. Stanley is requesting leave beginning approximately March 22, 2021, through approximately May 21, 2021.
2. Kevin Hancock – Teacher at Kinston School.  Mr. Hancock is requesting leave beginning April 5, 2021, through April 16, 2021.

The following employment is recommended to be approved:
1. Layne Weaver – Elementary teacher at Kinston School.


CLASSIFIED PERSONNEL
The following resignation is recommended to be approved:
1.  Katherine Kennedy – CNP worker at Zion Chapel School, effective February 2, 2021.  

The following leave request is recommended to be approved:
1.  Marie Farris - Lunchroom worker at New Brockton Elementary School.
        Ms. Farris is requesting FMLA beginning February 1, 2021, through 
        February 26, 2021.

The following employment is recommended to be approved:
1.  Harley Sasser – CNP worker at Zion Chapel School.

Mr. Bailey made a motion to accept Mr. Killingsworth’s recommendation with a second by Mrs. Eddins and it passed unanimously. 

SCHOOL BOARD APPRECIATION
Mr. Killingsworth expressed appreciation to Board Members in recognition of School Board appreciation month.  Each Board Member was presented a certificate from Mr. Killingsworth at the end of the meeting. 

ACKNOWLEDGMENTS
Mr. Bailey congratulated the student from Kinston who received a scholarship from Princeton.  Mrs. Carr thanked Mr. Killingsworth for keeping all our kids, teacher and staff in school.  Mrs. Eddins recognized the teachers on doing a great job through this trying time.  Mr. McLeod concluded acknowledgements by stating that our staff had done an excellent job in approaching the 12 month mark of dealing with COVID.    

SUPERINTENDENT’S COMMENTS
Mr. Killingsworth commented on the Coffee County Schools Snapshot that was provided by AASB.  He stated that we have had an increase in numbers that are not included in this report.  Mr. Killingsworth then gave the following construction updates:
· New Brockton Elementary School Twelve-Classroom Addition - The roof is currently being installed, FEMA storm windows are being inserted, paint is going on the walls and they are laying brick this week.  Duct work is complete and it will be dried in soon.
· Zion Chapel High School Gymnasium – The slab was poured this week, the metal building is in the process of being delivered and should start going up Monday.
· New Brockton High School Six-Classroom Addition – This project will be bid on February 11 at the Central Office and Mr. Killingsworth hopes to present the bid for approval at the March Board meeting.
Mr. Killingsworth updated the Board Members on the current COVID numbers.  He stated that the number of cases decreased from 24 to 14 this week.  He informed the Board that he is working on getting the vaccines to our employees who wish to take it and stated that he would be taking the vaccine. 
Mr. Killingsworth ended his comments by thanking employees for the work they are doing each and every day.  He stated they are doing things beyond their normal duties to keep our students in school.  

NOTICE OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING
The next regular meeting will be held March 4, 2021, 5:30 p.m.

ADJOURN
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.
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